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Alimentarius Commission at its 
latest session in July.

Among these are the levels of 
lead and cadmium – lead being 
responsible for a wide range of 
disorders, including anaemia and 
hepatic and neurological disorders, 
and cadmium able to provoke 
kidney damage after long periods 
of exposure – in foods such as fish, 
seafood and rice.

Additionally, newly adopted codes 
of practice will give guidance to 
governments on how to prevent 
and reduce dioxins and aflatoxins 
– both of which are carcinogenic 
– in foodstuffs.

Many of the standards adopted 
will contribute to greater choice for 
consumers, while the establishment 
of international standards for several 
milk-based products and for instant 
noodles, for example, will facilitate 
their international trade.

Codex has also created a task force 
to address the issue of antimicrobial 
resistance in food of animal origin.

The Commission further addressed 
several organisational issues, 
including splitting the existing 
committee on food additives and 
contaminants because of its large 
workload into two new committees, 
the Codex committee on food 

additives and the Codex committee 
on contaminants in food. China 
was designated as host of the 
food additives committee, as well 
as of the committee on pesticide 
residues, while the Netherlands was 
designated as host to the committee 
on contaminants in food.

Dr Claude J S Mosha (Tanzania) 
was re-elected as the chairperson of 
the Commission, and Karen Hulebak 
(USA), Noraini M Othman (Malaysia) 
and Wim Van Eck (Netherlands) were 
re-elected as the vice-chairpersons.

Source:
www.codexalimentarius.net
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APPLICATION FOR RESEARCH GRANT
To promote knowledge about the role of sugar in health and nutrition, the South African Sugar
Association looks to the scientific community for reliable and up-to-date information.

As part of the process the South African Sugar Association supports scientific research projects,
designed to clarify issues that arise in the public domain.

The South African Sugar Association acts on the recommendations of an independent Research
Advisor and Advisory Panel.

Priorities for research funding by the South African Sugar Association are currently in the following
areas:

1. Obesity and the comparative role of different dietary factors and forms of exercise;
2. Current practices in normal diets, especially for children and its relation to health outcomes;
3. Current practices in diets of vulnerable groups including adolescents;
4. Diabetes Mellitus;
5. Physical work, exercise or sport in relation to diet;
6. Diabetes and obesity with reference to adolescents;
7. Nutrition transition;
8. Micronutrients;
9. Causes and Prevention of Dental Caries.

Proposals in any one of these subjects will be considered with preference given for research with
unique opportunities in South Africa. The supervisor or the principal investigator should request
applications. The maximum amount is R45000.00 pending approval. The research grants are
awarded for one year or for a maximum of two years.

Applications are available from the South African Sugar Association.
Tel (031) 5087158 or e-mail: priya.lalla@sasa.org.za

The deadline for submission of applications and proposals is Tuesday, 31 October 2006
LATE APPLICATIONS CAN UNFORTUNATELY NOT BE ACCOMODATED
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